

MAY 2 3 2007

ONTARIO ENERGY BOARD

May 17, 2007

Kirsten Walli Board Secretary Ontario Energy Board PO Box 2319, 27<sup>th</sup> Floor 2300 Yonge Street Toronto ON M4P 1E4

Dear Ms. Walli:

RE: Chatham Kent Hydro EB-2007-0517/EB-2007-0109

Concerning the cost claims by the School Energy Coalition and Vulnerable Energy Consumers Coalition, Chatham Kent Hydro is not objecting to the claim by the above companies for the research done in connection with the 2007 IRM.

If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Yours truly

Cheryl Decaire

Coordinator Regulatory and Rates 519-352-7532 Ext 405

cheryldecaire@ckenergy.com